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Hi First Grade Families! We are SO excited to spend this year with your amazing kiddos!  Our first-grade team is a 

creative, energetic, and fun group of teachers and friends that love to make learning come alive. In our classrooms, we 

believe that learning should feel like an adventure filled with wonder, laughter, and discovery! We know that building 

strong relationships is the heart of everything we do. When teachers, students, and families work together, the magic 

happens, and our kids truly shine!  

Our goal is to create meaningful experiences that help each child grow academically, socially, and emotionally. We 

celebrate every success (big and small) and believe that ALL students can learn, grow, and feel proud of 

themselves. We’re not just preparing students for first grade, we’re helping them build skills and confidence that will 

carry them through the many grades to come! We’re so thankful to have YOU as our partners on this exciting journey. 

Here’s to a year full of smiles, learning, and lots of “first grade fun”! 

Fun Ways to Help Your 1st Grader at Home! 

1. Read Together Every Day Snuggle up and read a book with your child. Talk about the story and ask fun 
questions like “What do you think will happen next?” 

2. Play with Words Practice sight words and letter sounds with flashcards or games. Make it silly and exciting! 

3. Count Everything! Count toys, snacks, or steps together. Try simple adding and subtracting with things you have 
around the house. 

4. Explore Outside Go on a nature walk! Look at flowers, bugs, and trees. Chat about what you see and listen to 
your child’s questions. 

5. Write Stories Encourage your child to write about their day or their favorite things. Drawing pictures and writing 
go hand-in-hand! 

6. Measure and Compare Use a ruler, measuring cups, or even paper clips to measure toys or ingredients. 
Compare which is bigger, heavier, or longer. 

7. Ask and Wonder Ask your child why they think something happens or what might happen next. It’s a great way 
to spark their imagination! 

8. Practice Responsibility Give your child simple jobs at home (set the table, feed the pet, pack your snack for 
school) to build independence. 

9. Take Turns Play board games or card or card games as a family! It teaches patience and fairness.  

 

 

 

  



 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Why is “RESPONSIBILITY” so important? Good character is the very foundation of a civil society, and it is what we would like to 

define us as a community. We here at Otis A. Mason Elementary believe that every parent, student, teacher, and member of our 

community should strive to be responsible. How can we do that TOGETHER?

• Introduction: How can we teach our child to be responsible for themselves and their actions? Perhaps we can guide them to 

not only be responsible for what they do, but also to take responsibility for causes they find to be important in our world. 

How can everyone contribute to improving the world around them? 

• Give clear, specific responsibilities to your child: Give your child appropriate responsibilities and guide them in managing 

those responsibilities. These should be age-appropriate tasks and chores. Make sure that your child sees their contribution 

to family responsibilities and the household. Show your child that everyone has an important role and responsibility in the 

home including them!  

• Teach your child that caring and trying MATTERS: We can’t always get it right the first time and sometimes it is difficult to 

fulfill our responsibilities. It is okay to struggle & to ask for help sometimes! We can’t fix most problems overnight, but 

taking the first step is important. If every person in the world picked up one piece of litter, there wouldn’t be any! 

• Responsibility at School: Have your child pack their backpack, make their lunch, or create school routines as their age 

allows. Teach them the importance of punctuality and cleaning up after themselves. Have them label their belongings and 

check Lost and Found regularly. Taking ownership of these tasks is crucial! 

The Character Counts! program is taught to students during their school day. Please check out the curriculum, themes, and 

activities linked above. 

Individually wrapped candy donations are now being accepted-
feed our monster in the Front Office! Sign up your vehicle to 

participate TODAY! 

 

ALL Kindergarten, 1st, and 3rd grade 

students will have FREE health screenings 

available to them. Health Screenings will 

assess height, weight, hearing and vision. If 

you would like to opt-out (NOT have your 

child screened), please sign and return the 

form linked here. The State of Florida 

recommends that all children receive a health 

screening. If your child wears glasses, please 

make sure they bring them to school on 

Tuesday, 10/7. Don’t want your child 

screened? Opt-Out here: Health Screening 

OPT-OUT Form 2025-2026 

 

October is Fire Safety Month! Be sure to talk to your child about your family’s fire 

safety plan. On Tuesday 10/14, all Pre-K, Kindergarten, 1st Grade, and MASC 

ESE classes will be working with St. Johns County Fire Rescue about fire safety 

practices. If you would like your child to participate, please submit a permission 

slip. In addition, all students in K-5th grades will participate in Child Safety 

Matters led by our School Counselors. This curriculum is required in the state of 

Florida. Please see the details of this required instruction by grade level here.   
 

https://ccstjohns.com/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0A4CA5A629A5FF2-58796617-2025/69764609#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0A4CA5A629A5FF2-58796617-2025/69764609#/
https://www-mes.stjohns.k12.fl.us/clinic/files/2025/06/Health-Screening-Form-2025-2026.pdf
https://www-mes.stjohns.k12.fl.us/clinic/files/2025/06/Health-Screening-Form-2025-2026.pdf
In-House%20Field%20Study%20Fire%20safety%2025-26
In-House%20Field%20Study%20Fire%20safety%2025-26
https://mbfpreventioneducation.org/why-use-our-programs/mbf-child-safety-matters/
https://mbfpreventioneducation.org/why-use-our-programs/mbf-child-safety-matters/
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/mental-health/instruction/elementary/


 
 

    

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

We are so happy to announce Teacher of the Year, Mrs. Tatman; Rookie Teacher of the Year, Ms. Sadler; & Employee of the Year, 

Ms. Heather. Thank you for all you do for our school, our families, and our students! 

 



 
 

 

  

Upcoming Events: 

 

From our PTO: Save the Dates 

 

 

Check out our website for all things PTO: 

https://www-mes.stjohns.k12.fl.us/pto/ 

This includes ordering Spirit Wear: Mason Spirit 

Wear: Click Here! Reserving the Spirit Rock: Click 

here to reserve it. Getting your child’s name on the 

Birthday Marquee: Click here to reserve it. Want to 

help stock the Teacher’s Lounge?  please sign up 

here. 

There are so many opportunities to get connected: 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES: CLICK 

HERE! 

https://www-mes.stjohns.k12.fl.us/pto/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0A4CA5A629A5FF2-58071769-spirit#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0A4CA5A629A5FF2-58071769-spirit#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0A4CA5A629A5FF2-57397182-spirit#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0A4CA5A629A5FF2-57397182-spirit#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0A4CA5A629A5FF2-57505279-mason#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0A4CA5A629A5FF2-57397642-stock#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0A4CA5A629A5FF2-57397642-stock#/
https://apps.raptortech.com/Apply/OTY0OTplbi1VUw==
https://apps.raptortech.com/Apply/OTY0OTplbi1VUw==


 
 

  

Boys and Girls Basketball Teams bring 

 

A child’s needs are many, we can help!  Balanced meals; 

lots of water; quality, full nights of sleep, et cetera. Please 

reach out to us if you need assistance with this. Resources 

are available including free breakfast and lunch, weekend 

food bags, reusable water bottles, daily snacks, etc. Call 

547-8440 and ask to speak to a school counselor. Our 

district has amazing support services for families in need! 

We are here to help you. 

Take the professional advice of your child’s teacher: Read 

twenty minutes per night with your child, support your 

child as they complete homework, use free and available 

resources through Clever and the St. Johns County Public 

Library System, attend conferences, spark your child’s 

curiosity! Ask your child’s teacher what you can do at 

home to support learning. 

Want to contribute to your child’s educational journey? 

Ask your child’s teacher for a link to their Amazon Wishlist 

or Donor’s Choose Project. Teachers always appreciate 

donations. Can’t donate money? Teachers appreciate your 

time as well. Ask to volunteer in the classroom or to 

chaperone a field trip. Can’t volunteer during the day? 

Teachers always appreciate help with copying, cutting and 

preparing classroom lessons and supplies, just ask! 

Join our Facebook Group, Otis Mason Elementary PTO, 

and connect to all of our school’s Amazon Wishlists.  

There are so many ways to: 

Experience Mason! 
 

Happy National Athletic Staff Day! Coach 

Hollister has been a leader in Physical Education 

for over 30 years. Shout out to our volunteer 

coaches, Coach Norm & Coach Sarah too.  When 

your child has P.E., remind them to wear 

appropriate shoes & clothing, & bring a water 

bottle. 

Our maintenance team is the BEST in the business. They work hard to make 

this school sparkle (and we’d sure be a mess without them!). Be sure to thank 

(pictured above left to right) Mr. Larry, Mr. David, Mr. Chad, Ms. Diana, and 

Ms. Roxana. The greatest gift to our team is speaking to your child about 

personal responsibility. Leaving every area BETTER than we found it is a group 

effort.  Thank you, Maintenance Manatees, for taking care of us! 



 
 

 

 

Do you have that app? Connect with 

 

 

 

  

Grab your Halloween costume and head to the Old Jail! 

Runners will “escape the Old Jail” and evade capture in this 5K 

while helping to raise money for St. John’s County Schools. 

 

 

 

10/9: SAC Meeting @3:15pm in the Media Center 

10/10: First Quarter Ends 

10/16: PTO Meeting @3:15pm in the Media Center 

10/13: Teacher Planning Day: No classes for students 

10/15: Boy Scout Info Meeting @6:30pm 

 

Our community committed to kindness during our Raise Craze 

Fundraiser, and we are so proud of the kindness exhibited by 

students in school, on the bus, in the hallways and at home. Here 

are our totals: 

Total money raised: $17, 981 

Acts of Kindness Completed: 1,267 

Thank you to all of our amazing Manatee artists for your art 

submissions. Please keep an eye out for your work of art in the 

yearbook. Our winners are: 

Front Cover Art: Jameson Pratten  

Back Cover Art: Lucy Sweeney and Nate Burcker 

 

 

 

https://runsignup.com/Race/FL/SaintAugustine/EscapeFromStAugustine

